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10 February 2025 (Geneva, Switzerland) - The United States administration’s recent announcement to
withdraw from the World Health Organization (WHO) threatens global health and security and puts
millions of lives at risk, including people living with non-communicable diseases.

"The United States was a founding member of the WHO in 1948, and has participated in advancing WHO’s work
ever since. WHO plays a crucial role in protecting the health and security of the world’s people, by addressing the root
causes of disease, building stronger health systems, and detecting, preventing and responding to NCDs and health
emergencies.

“The NCD Alliance is extremely concerned by this major disruption to global health and multilateralism”, said Katie
Dain, CEO of the NCD Alliance. “WHO has unmatched global reach and legitimacy in global health. The agency
implements vital health programmes in collaboration with its partners, a core part of its work is devising guidelines and
making recommendations to all its members, it promotes the fundamental right to health for everyone, everywhere and
its work underpins global health security.”

For over seven decades, the US has made important financial, political and technical contributions to WHO, and has
benefited in real ways at home from the work of WHO. The U.S. withdrawal creates a budget shortfall of over $1.2

billion out of WHQO’s annual budget of approximately $5 billion (~15%) [1]. Unless offset by other governments

stepping up, this leaves a devastating gap and threatens to undermine progress made in health in recent decades.

“At a time when the health of millions hangs in the balance, we need a strong WHO that has the resources and
capacity to work to respond to the many health threats, including NCDs” said Dain “We urge the U.S. administration to
reconsider its decision and continue its membership with WHO. Global cooperation and solidarity is essential for
improving health, wellbeing and security around the world.”
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Further information:

Michael Kessler
NCD Alliance Media Relations
Mob: +34 655 792 699
Rwanda mobile: +250 795574679

Email: michael.kessler@intoon-media.com [2]

About the NCD Alliance

The NCD Alliance (NCDA) is a registered non-governmental organisation (NGO) based in Geneva, Switzerland,
dedicated to supporting a world free from preventable suffering, disability and death caused by nhoncommunicable
diseases (NCDs). Founded in 2009, NCDA brings together a unique network of over 400 members in more than 60
countries into a respected, united and credible global civil society movement. The movement is unified by the cross-
cutting nature of common risk factors including unhealthy diets, alcohol, tobacco, air pollution and physical inactivity,
and the system solutions for chronic NCDs such as cancer, cardiovascular disease, chronic lung disease, diabetes,
mental health and neurological disorders. www.ncdalliance.org [3]
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